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Question #1 
 
The City of San Diego requested additional information regarding the area shown as “restored coastal 

sage scrub” on Initial Study / Mitigated Negative Declaration Figure 5.5-1 (SDG&E Proponents 

Environmental Assessment Figure 4.3-1).  Please disclose the purpose, intent, goal, entity, and timeline 

of the onsite restoration of coastal sage scrub. 

SDG&E Response Question #1: 

In September 2006, the City of San Diego completed construction of the street named Mira Sorrento 

Place, which is adjacent to the Proposed Project site.  In connection with this road construction project, 

the City replanted certain areas, including some areas that were replanted as mitigation for the loss of 

coastal sage scrub and some areas that were replanted for erosion control and not as mitigation for 

coastal sage scrub.   

The attached excerpts of the Mira Sorrento Place construction drawings depict the two kinds of areas 

that were replanted.  The areas shown as “Mitigation Area (Non-SDG&E)” were replanted to mitigate 

for the loss of coastal sage scrub habitat that occurred as a result of the road 

construction.   These areas are outside of the SDG&E transmission corridor.  The areas shown as 

“Replacement Planting Area” include areas located within the SDG&E transmission corridor that 

were replanted, but not as mitigation for the loss of coastal sage scrub habitat.   

The term “Restored Coastal Sage Scrub” in SDG&E’s PEA Figure 4.3-1 refers to the areas of land that the 

City previously replanted in connection with its construction of Mira Sorrento Place.   

SDG&E representatives previously met with City staff to confirm that the Proposed Project 

would not impact areas that were previously replanted as mitigation.  The Proposed Project will 

not impact areas shown as Mitigation Area (Non-SDG&E) shown on the attached plans; 

therefore the City’s prior mitigation for the road construction project will remain 

undisturbed.  The proposed biological monitoring of the proposed substation project will 

ensure that impacts to the City’s mitigation area are avoided. 

 










